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Dear staff, parents and carers,   

 

In October 2024, we shared a Community Update regarding a major hall refurbishment project 
at Davidson High School. 

During the Summer School Holidays, work began on this project. 

To ensure the safety of students and staff, construction fencing was installed around the hall.    

The hall’s level 1 bathrooms and change rooms have been demolished to make way for the 
new facilities.  

This included removing material containing bonded asbestos in the ceilings and toilet partition 
walls, which were areas listed on the school’s asbestos register.  

NSW Health explains that ‘living or working with asbestos, or just being around it, is a low risk 
to your health as long as the asbestos is in good condition and not damaged’.     

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department 
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures were in place while work was 
done. All work was completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by 
independent hygienists.       

The refurbished level 1 bathrooms and change rooms are scheduled to be finished before the 
end of Term 1 2025. 

When they are finished, work will begin on the main hall upgrade and ground floor bathroom 
and change room facilities. The project is scheduled for completion mid 2025.  

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact the NSW Department of 
Education during business hours on the contact details below.          

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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